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Fern Ridge Middle School: 

After nine weeks of construction, the project is taking shape and on track for the students return on 

September 8
th

.  With most of the drywall work behind us, and the paint and ceiling work progressing, 

the school is starting to look like what the final product will be.  The creation of the media center will 

enhance the students learning environment, while moving the administration area to the front of the 

building will increase safety, building functionality, and add new look to the main entry.  All summer 

school projects have hurdles to overcome, and the general contractor, John Hyland Construction, has 

met these challenges head on and kept us on schedule.  

Veneta Elementary School: 

Veneta Elementary is undergoing a large renovation and addition project that will last until the winter 

break.  There have been challenges to face for LCG Pence, the general contractor, but they have been 

met with the experience and knowledge we have come to expect.  The largest hurdle was an unforeseen 

condition where the new commons will be built, where it appeared that reminisce of an old fire had 

been buried.  Now excavated and back on track, the commons footings are beginning to take shape.  On 

the other side of the school, the new 7 classroom wing is moving forward, as the new CMU walls are 

being erected.  Inside the existing building, the remodel to the administration area and library are 

starting to see their finishes of paint and ceilings, and are on schedule to be ready for opening day. 

 

Elmira Elementary School: 

Since making the decision to move the new building out the footprint of the existing school, the design 

team has been busy making the necessary improvements to alter the project from a partial renovation, 

to a standalone building.  The new site location in the southwest corner of the property has been 

selected, and construction of the site and utilities is slated to begin late summer/early fall of this year, 

with construction of the new building by fall/winter 2016.  The most significant aspect of the new plan is 

that there is no impact to student safety or learning during construction, since the existing building will 

remain intact until construction of the new is complete.   

 

Elmira High School: 

The new auxiliary gymnasium and Title IX improvements for the high school are still in the conceptual 

design phase.  With construction slated to begin summer of 2016, this project has the most 

development work of them all to get through.  Locations for where the gym should be built, the 

entrance to the school and the improvements to the girl’s locker and team rooms are still in the design 

phase.  We look forward to seeing how these designs develop and making information available as this 

project grows.  


